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INCORPORATION AND THE PROPOSED LISTING OF AN ASSOCIATED COMPANY 

- CMC INFOCOMM LIMITED 
 

 
The Board of Directors of TEE International Limited (the “Company”) is pleased to announce that the 
Company and CMC Engineering Sdn. Bhd. have incorporated a 50:50 joint venture company, CMC 
Infocomm Pte. Ltd., which has changed its name to CMC Infocomm Limited (“CMC Infocomm”) in 
connection with its conversion to a public company limited by shares. The principal activity of CMC 
Infocomm is that of an investment holding company. 
 
CMC Infocomm was incorporated in Singapore with an initial issued and paid-up capital of S$2 comprising 
two ordinary shares. It is intended for CMC Infocomm to seek a listing (the “Proposed Listing”) on the 
Catalist Board of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (the “SGX-ST”) in place of CMC 
Communications Sdn. Bhd. (currently known as CMTE Technology Sdn. Bhd.) as initially envisaged in the 
announcement of the Proposed Listing on 15 December 2014. Pursuant to a restructuring exercise in 
connection with the Proposed Listing, the current issued and paid-up capital of CMC Infocomm is 
S$8,965,218 comprising 128,000,000 ordinary shares.  
 
None of the Directors and controlling shareholders of the Company has any direct or indirect interests in the 
above transaction, save for their respective shareholdings in the Company. 
 
CMC Infocomm has today lodged a preliminary offer document relating to the Proposed Listing with the 
SGX-ST acting as agent on behalf of the Monetary Authority of Singapore. 
 
The Company will make further announcements as and when there are any material developments in 
relation to the Proposed Listing. 
 
Shareholders and other investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the 
Company. In the event that the Shareholders and other investors are in doubt about the actions they 
should take, they should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors, accountants or other 
professional advisers. 
 
 
By Order of the Board 
 
 
Yeo Ai Mei 
Company Secretary 
16 July 2015 
 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE 
This announcement does not constitute an offer, invitation to purchase or subscribe for or solicitation of the shares of 
CMC Infocomm (“CMC Infocomm Shares”) in Singapore or any other jurisdiction nor should it or any part of it form the 
basis of, or be relied upon in any connection with, any contract or commitment whatsoever. The information in this 
announcement is qualified in its entirety by, and is subject to, the more detailed information to be set out in the offer 
document of CMC Infocomm (the “Final Offer Document”) to be registered by the SGX-ST acting as agent on behalf of 
the Authority. After registration of the Final Offer Document, copies of the Final Offer Document may be obtained, 
subject to availability, from SAC Capital Private Limited. Anyone wishing to purchase CMC Infocomm Shares should 
read the Final Offer Document before deciding whether to purchase CMC Infocomm Shares and will need to make an 
application in the manner set out in the Final Offer Document. Any decision to purchase CMC Infocomm Shares should 
be made solely on the basis of the information contained in the Final Offer Document and no reliance should be placed 
on any information other than that contained in the Final Offer Document. 


